COUNTY FACILITIES COMMITTEE DECEMBER 3, 1993, 2:00PM

MEMBERS PRESENT:

John Keefe Marshall Faircloth Juanita Gonzalez

OTHERS PRESENT:

Cliff Strassenburg Cliff Spiller Marsha Fogle Jimmy Bowser Press

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman.

Mr. Strassenburg presented the proposals for security for the courthouse. The following firms made proposals:

- 1. Burns
- 2. Corporate Security
- 3. Industrial Loss Prevention
- 4. Pinkerton
- 5. Safeway

The above companies offered proposals based on the number of people, type of equipment to be supplied, number of entrances, and exits to be secured. All companies indicated they had adequate insurance.

Upon review of the different proposals, the committee instructed staff to contact Burns, Corporate Security and Industrial Loss Prevention and ask them to give us a cost based on ten officers, Person street entrance opened and a longer amoritzation of equipment.

The Committee recessed until 8:00AM Monday morning.

The Committee recovened their meeting at 8:00AM, Monday, December 6, 1993. Upon receipt of additional information provided by Burns, Corporate Security and Industrial Loss Prevention, relative to instruction from the Committee on Friday afternoon, the Committee decided to recommend that the Commissioners award a contract to Industrial Loss Prevention to provide security for the Courthouse. The Committee also recommends that the Board appropriate \$150,000 from the General Fund fund balance to cover the cost for the rest of FY94.

Bid Information Attached